

# MINUTES OF THE PENSION BOARD Tuesday 7 July 2015 at 5.15 pm

PRESENT: Mr D Ewart (Chair), Councillors Choudhary and Kabir, Mr T Dawson, Ms B George and Mr E Stewart

# 1. Appointment of Chair

The Democratic Services Manager opened the business part of the meeting by explaining that the membership of the Board had been agreed by the General Purposes Committee on 27 May 2015 but this was before the selection of Mr David Ewart as the independent member proposed to chair the Board. The Board was therefore asked to agree to Mr Ewart chairing the meeting and his appointment would be confirmed at the next meeting of the General Purposes Committee.

RESOLVED:

that Mr David Ewart be appointed to chair the meeting of the Board.

## 2. Apologies for absence

None

## 3. **Declarations of interests**

Members of the Board noted the Conflicts of Interest policy for members of the Brent Pension board circulated with the agenda.

No declarations of interest were declared.

#### 4. Constitutional matters

Members of the Board discussed their terms of office, the frequency of meetings and the time of year they were scheduled for. It was felt that the term of office for members of the Board should be for an initial two year period and after that should be timed to fit with the re-evaluation timetable. The date of the next meeting of the Board was noted as being 2 February 2016. It was felt that there needed to be some momentum maintained in establishing the role of the Board. It was suggested that a further training session might be organised (see item below) and members of the Board encouraged to attend a meeting of the Pension Fund Sub-Committee (suggested as 28 October 2015 meeting). Further consideration could be given to whether two meetings a year was sufficient and the dates in the year for the meetings to be held and this could then be incorporated into the municipal calendar for 2016/17. In the meantime it was noted that additional meetings of the

Board could be called if there was business to warrant it and with the agreement of the chair.

The Board noted that minutes of the meetings would be submitted to the Pension Fund Sub-Committee for information and that the Board would need to prepare an annual report for submission to the General Purposes Committee.

#### RESOLVED:

- (i) that the membership (noting one vacancy still to be filled), terms of reference and arrangements for the Board, as set out in the report submitted and discussed at the meeting, be noted;
- (ii) that a quorum of 3 comprising at least one employer and one employee representative be agreed;
- (iii) that a programme of dates for future meetings be subject to further consideration.

# 5. Communication of Pension Board business back to employees and scheme members

The Board noted that the current Council web site on Pensions provided a link to the administrators of the scheme, Capita's web site. However this did not provide information about the work of the Board.

It was felt that an item should be included in the next edition of the pension newsletter explaining the establishment and role of the Board. Further consideration would need to be given to how the work of the Board could be communicated back to scheme members.

## 6. **Development of a training strategy**

The briefing held at the start of the meeting was felt to have been very useful. The Chair suggested that another session should be organised before the next meeting in February 2016 on the requirements of the Pensions Regulator and the duties of pension boards. After that a session could be held on the same date as the next meeting to consider an assessment of training needs for Board members.

## RESOLVED:

that training sessions be arranged on a date before the next meeting of the Board and immediately prior to the next meeting on 2 February 2016.

## 7. Work plan 2015/16

The Board requested that the next Pension Fund Annual Report (for 2014/15) due to be submitted to the Pension Fund Sub-Committee be circulated to Board members.

#### RESOLVED:

that the work plan for 2015/16 comprise reports to the next scheduled meeting of the Board on the governance and the administration of the pension scheme and an

update on any cases referred to the Pension Regulator (and/or the Pension Ombudsman) and whether any action is required of the Board.

# 8. Any other urgent business

None.

# 9. Date of next meeting

Noted – 2 February 2016

The meeting closed at 7.30 pm

D EWART Chair